
Weekly Parish Bulletin - and… COVId-19 PANDEMIC Update - No. 38 

Sunday of Zaccheus January 17, 2021 A.D  

Archeparchy of Winnipeg - Ukrainian Catholic Church 
460 Munroe Avenue, Winnipeg, MB  R2K 1H4 

Tel. 204-667-8866 Email: heparish@gmail.com 
 

Parish Priest: Rev. Dr. Michael Kwiatkowski, JCOD 
  Assisting:  Rev. Fr. Edward Kwiatkowski 
      Rev. Deacon Walter Dudych 

————————————————————— 
Website: www.HolyEucharist.ca 

Church: 505 Watt St. “Corner of Watt and Munroe” 
OFFICE Hours*: Monday - Thursday from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm.    
            Office Manager Carlene Deptuch, otherwise…  
             for administrative matters call  204-880-1334. 

      Also visit www.archeparchy.ca              for any pastoral needs call Fr. Michael at 204-996-1310 

Sunday Services - Недільні богослужіння  
   7:20 AM - 3rd Hour                9:35 AM - Holy Rosary 

   7:35 AM - Holy Rosary             10:00 AM - Divine Liturgy (English) 
   8:00 AM - Служба Божа (Divine Liturgy in Ukrainian) 

—————————————————————————————- 

       During the Pandemic [esp. during “Red Zone” periods] we regret that Confession and Holy 
Communion must be arranged by appointment only. Call Fr. Michael and see what is 
possible at the time. HOWEVER... in the mean time, please make a regular examination of 
conscience (even daily as did the saints) with a perfect Act of Contrition and a spiritual Act of Holy 
Communion while participating via Livestream. [the text is on our website and is read during 
Liturgies]. Together, we will remain faithful to our Lord and His Church in this time of trial, 
uncertainty and waiting...  

We are livestreaming everything these days! Join in parish prayer events DAILY!  
 8:20 AM - Morning Prayer (Hours) 
 8:35 AM - Rosary                                    
 9:00 AM - Divine Liturgy 

                                                           Also…. 
 6:00 PM - Vespers (on Saturday and on the eve of major feasts) 
And more - check our Parish Website www.HolyEucharist.ca , then click on “Livestreaming” 

“Christ is Baptized! In the River Jordan!” “Христос Хрещається! В 
Ріці Йордані!” On the Feast of the Theophany, aka Epiphany, we 
accomplished two water blessings. We want parishioners that 
want Holy Water to bless their homes and families to obtain it. 
Please email or call the parish office and let us know. It will also be 
available from the office and the church (curbside pick up) 



2021 - Declared the “YEAR OF SAINT JOSEPH” 
       What an amazing opportunity - and a very timely one! - to explore the Patron of the Universal 
Catholic Church. - St Joseph, the Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary. God chose this relatively 
quiet, but strong and mature man of faith to have a all-important role in the first years of Christ’s 
earthly mission for our salvation.  He is an amazing example of a father and a husband. He is a 
protector who was totally successful in leading his family through unimaginable dangers of 

the occupation of global Roman Empire and a depraved and 
despotic king that wanted to butcher this little boy and His mother 
who were entrusted to St. Joseph’s care by… His God. 
 

       We may think that there is not terribly much written in the 
Bible about this humble, but loyal servant of God. However, there 
is much more in those limited mentions than we might first 
perceive. Throughout this year we will go on a research 
adventure, of sorts, to uncover what many of us may not yet 
know about this great essential figure in our Heavenly Father’s 
plan for your and my Salvation. 
 

       This year we want to pray together ancient and new prayers 
dedicated to St. Joseph - including Akafists, Molebens, Novenas 
and much more. Through our praying those prayers we will not 
only honour the Patron of Christ’s Church, but we will please our 
Lord Who desires us to approach him through the intercession of 
His Saints, because by doing so we honour those that are holy 
precisely because they dedicated their lives to the Lord. 
Furthermore, we can only imagine what particular love the Lord 
has for this unassuming man who served as His loving foster 
father from before He was born and as He grew up as a boy.  
How pleased we are when people treat our parents with due 
respect and even love. How much our Saviour Who wants our 
good and salvation will bless us who turn to Him by honouring the 
man who watched over Him and protected and provided for Him 
and His Blessed Mother! 

       Pope Francis, in the Apostolic 
Letter “Patris Corde (A Father’s Heart)” 
by which he declared this special Year 
of St Joseph, gives us so many starting 
points from which to explore this great 
man in so many different ways. We will 
read and allow this Letter to guide us 
throughout this year. In Patris Corde 
(pronounced “patrees korday”) he also 
grants a special  plenary indulgence 
(like in the Year of Mercy, Remember?). 
Some of our parishioners are already 
taking advantage of this (as it was 
explained in our Tropar Booklet). We will all 
take advantage of it to grow as a 
parish family and unite ourselves more 
closely to our loved ones who have 
gone before us and the glorified in 
heaven. 
       Saint Joseph, Pray for Us!   



1 Envelopes   $1660.00 

2 Sacred Art $50.00 

3 Sorokousty Services $45.00 

4 Initial Offering for Envelopes $45.00 

  TOTAL $1800.00 

“  

St. Alphonsus Catholic School  
will be holding a Virtual Open House on Sunday, 
January 24, 2021 at 1 PM.  St. Alphonsus School, 

located at 343 Munroe Avenue in East Kildonan, offers programs 
for students from Nursery to Grade 8.  The school has an on-site 
Before and After School program and an Alternate Day 
Enrichment Program for Kindergarten students. The school has a 
bursary program in place to assist families in need of tuition 
support. Pre-registration for this event is open now on the 
school’s website: www.stalphonsusschool.ca. For more 
information, please contact the school at 204-667-6271, 
email openhouse202@stals.ca.    

Another BIG Thank You! to our volunteers and 
essential staff! We want to focus on some particular 
individuals again… This time a “shout out” must be 
given to our Council Chair, Curtis Shupenia and our 
acting Property Manager, Mike Shupenia. They have 
be spending a lot or time around the parish facilities - 
church boiler leak, parish centre renovations, parish 
residence repairs. Their dedication is truly 
impressive. 
      Another, person that spends hours everyday! 
preparing excellent livestreaming texts, displays and 
leading the singing every single morning is - Sister 
Michaila! In her case, however, everyone sees the 
result of her excellent, professional work. She 
provides live and changing online texts and pictures 
unique to the livestreaming service at our parish. We 
are truly blessed to have her in our parish. Please 
keep her and Mike and Curtis and ALL the staff and 
volunteers that keep our parish alive for all of us!  

Please remember in your prayer, 
call, write to our isolated 

parishioners... 
 

      Holy Family Home:  Jane Budzen,  
                                     Mary Horbal,  Irene       
                                      Omeniuk, Jennie Huchko,  
                                  Elizabeth Boychuk, Fr. V.  
                              Yakowchuk, Milly Manitowich 

                              River East Care Home: Liz Simcoe 

                            St. Joseph’s Residence: Mary Ruta 

                                  At Home or in Hospital: Mary   
                                 Schurko, Ollie Kowalski,  
                                Ollie Kostiuk, Mary  
                          Kozubniak, Anthony Hendricks 

Middle Church: Olga Hnatiuk, Margaret Sawchuk 

 

Ask our clergy (t. 204-996-1310) to make 
a Pastoral/Sacramental visit - especially 
when your loved ones request this.  

Holy Eucharist is looking for Parishioners to 
volunteer some time on Sundays reading the 
Epistle, due to covid restrictions we will need to 
know ahead of time that persons name. So if you 
are interested please call the Parish Office and you 
will be put on the schedule. 204-667-8866 

http://www.stalphonsusschool.ca/
mailto:openhouse202@stals.ca


January 17, 2021 

Sunday of Zaccheus 

Timothy 4:9-15;  
Luke 19: 1–10 

(Participate via livestreaming) 

8:00 am 

 

 10:00 am 

Служба Божа 
 

 
 

Divine Liturgy (Eng)                

For all Parishioners 

 
Health, blessings of the 
Heide Family, by Issigonis 
family 

Monday, January 18, 2021  
Sts. Athanasius & Cyril; 
1 Peter 21:3-9;  
Mark 12: 13-17 

9:00 am Divine Liturgy +Alex Turchyn, 40 
Days, by Wife Verna & 
Family  

Tuesday, January 19, 2021 

Venerable Macarius; 
1 Peter 3:10-22;  
Mark 12:18-27 

9:00 am 

 

 

 

Divine Liturgy 

 

 

+John & +Nell Kozoriz, 
by Pat Sirski & Family  

Wednesday, January 20, 2021  
Venerable Euthymius the Great; 
Heb. 13:17-21; 
Luke 6: 17-23  

9:00 am 

 

 

Divine Liturgy  
 

 

For the United States 
of America “[may] God 
shed His grace on thee” 

Thursday, January 21, 2021 

Confessor Maximus;   
1 Peter 4:12-5:5;  
Mark 12:38-44: 

9:00 am 

 

 

Divine Liturgy +Matthew Hawrysh, 
by Emily Hawrysh & 
Family  

Friday, January 22, 2021  
Apostle Timothy; 
2 Peter 1:1-10;  
Mark 13:1-8: 

9:00 am 

 

 

Divine Liturgy 

 

 

+Kenneth Genaille (2nd 
Anniversary), by Friends  

Saturday, January 23, 2021 

Martyrs of Pratulyn; 
Eph. 6:10-17;  
Luke 21: 12-19: 

9:00 am 

 

6:00 pm 

Divine Liturgy  
 

Vespers                      
 

 

For courage to stand up 
for our Faith and 
against tyranny, like the 
Pratulyn parishioners 

January 24, 2021 

Sunday of the Publication & the 
Pharisee 

Timothy 3:10-15;  
Luke 18: 10–14 

8:00 am 
 

 

 

 

10:00 am 

Служба Божа 
 
 

 

Divine Liturgy 

For +Dominic Eustace, 
by Dr. Mary Egan 
 

For All Parishioners 

Schedule of Liturgies - Розпорядок Богослужінь   
January 17 —January 24, 2021  

Participate ONLINE - Live-streamed via: www.HolyEucharist.ca   

BLUE LAMP 

(MARIAN Side Altar) 

(January 17—January 23, 2021) 
 

For the health of Yvonne 

RED LAMP   
(SAVIOUR Side Altar) 

(January 17—January 23, 2021) 
 

Blessings for the Hawrysh 
Family. 

Pray for our Bishops, Priests, Deacons and Sisters! We need them to be healthy in body, strong in their faith and 
holy in their lives! If you pray, they will be! Don’t forget to pray daily for our seminarians that are preparing for ministry and 
those that preparing for the next step in ordination [e.g. our SubDeacon Antin Sloboda and Deacon Walter Dudych!] 


